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November 21, 2019 

 

Ajit Pai 

Chairman 

Federal Communications  

445 12th Street, SW 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

RE:  position on the Intergovernmental Advisory Committee (IAC) 

 

Dear Chairman Pai, 

 

It is an honor to recommend Loveland, Colorado City Councilor John Fogle for membership on 

the IAC.  I have had the privilege of working with Mr. Fogle over the past seven years and have 

found him to be a strong and effective community leader, for not only City of Loveland but for 

the entire Northern Colorado region.  His work for the last six years in bringing Fiber Broadband 

to the City of Loveland makes him talented and ideal candidate for membership. 

 

On a government relations level, Mr. Fogle has served on our City Council for the past eight 

years.  He recently was re-elected for another four year term.  His ability to work with diverse 

groups, including existing providers, along with a strong commitment and involvement in  

numerous committees and groups - including the National League of Cities for the past five 

years - makes him an ideal candidate for IAC. 

 

I am confident that as a member of the IAC Mr. Fogle will bring strong leadership and 

experience to the Committee in their ongoing work regarding the deployment and adoption of 

broadband services. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Mindy McCloughan 
President and CEO, Loveland Chamber of Commerce 
 


